September 15, 2006

## **MEMORANDUM**

TO: Kure Beach Town Council

Department Heads Committee Members

FROM: Mac Montgomery

RE: Storm-water Committee meeting September 12, 2006

1. The Kure Beach Stormwater Advisory Committee met on September 12, 2006 with the following persons in attendance:

Mac Montgomery Jim Dugan Sonny Beeker Karen Vatrt Ted Gregg Eric Vann Barry Nelder

- 2. The Committee discussed the handout material provided by the Town and access to other material on the Internet.
- 3. The committee discussed the following and determined they were valid topics for the future:
- a. Need for a detailed plan and survey of existing Stormwater system. Sonny advised we have a quote to prepare such a study from McKim and Creed and we are exploring the possibility of obtaining a grant to pay for it.
- b. The need for completion of the Stormwater ordinance. Eric noted that we need to spell out incentives and costs associated with Stormwater retention and that the ordinance would provide such a means to do that.
- c. The need for more in-depth knowledge about the new Phase II requirement by DWQ. Mac will get a rep at the next meeting and Sonny will get info on the next DWQ Regional meeting to Committee members who want to attend. The meeting is Sept.28 in Bolivia.
- 4. The Committee members indicated they would be willing to work on any task and recommended the following.
  - a. Identify where we are
  - b. ID what's in place
  - c. ID what is required and by whom
  - d. Determine the gaps

- e. ID objectives to be accomplished to fill the gaps5. The Committee was asked to begin to ID educational material they may come across. They were also asked to begin to think of information to be included in the next newsletter and information that could be posted on the website.
- 6. The next meeting is scheduled for October 10, 2006 at 5:00 PM.

1.